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Stay fit, healthy and active: AC Thugea encourage officers 

Assistant Commissioner (AC) National Operation of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force 
(RSIPF) encouraged officers under her portfolio to stay ‘fit, healthy and active’ during a route 
march that was conducted this morning on 2 July 2022.  

RSIPF officers from the National Response Department, Police Maritime Department, Police 
Band, Explosive Ordnance Disposal Unit (EOD), Close Protection Unit, Fire and Rescue 
Service and the Police Response Team (PRT). 
  
This including supporting elements from Emergency Response Group (ERG) of the 
Correctional Services of Solomon Islands (CSSI), City Response Unit (CRU) at Honiara, 
Provincial Support Unit (PSU) from Guadalcanal Police and members of RSIPF and 
Australian Federal Police (AFP) Policing Partnership Program (RAPPP)  
  
Assistant Commissioner National Operations Evelyn Thugea says, the aim of conducting 
the route march is to bring all officers under the National Operations Portfolio and supporting 
elements together.  This is part of team building and togetherness and we want to ensure 
that RSIPF officers are healthy, fit and able to tackle any situation to maintain law and order, 
peace and security in the society and ready to participate in upcoming major events.  

It is good to see officers turn up in good numbers and to be on the road this morning. We 
must maintain the level of fitness and professionalism required of a Police Officer, says AC 
Thugea.  
  
This is the first route march conducted after the State of Public Emergency (SoPE) was lifted 
recently and the reopening borders on 1 July 2022.  

AC Thugea adds, “The route march will be conducted on a monthly basis to keep officers 
physically, mentally and spiritually prepared to deal with mandated tasks.” 

The route march started at the Marine School, Ranandi in East Honiara to Rove Police 
Headquarters in West Honiara early this morning. 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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